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Dear Family, Friends and Ministry prayer 
Partners, 
“Being confident of this very thing that He who 
has begun a good work in you will be faithful to 
complete it until the day of Jesus Christ.” 
Philippians.1:6 
What comforting words from the great Apostle 
Paul who wanted the church / believers in 
Philippi to know that despite life’s difficulties 
and disappointments, persecution and perils, 
challenges and chaos, there’s joy in the 
salvation of the LORD and we can rest in the 
faithfulness of our Savior. What He starts, He 
always finishes well. 
 
As we look back on the last 5 months of 2024, 
we are confident that our God was in every 
single detail, leading us each step of the way – 
ALL FOR HIS GLORY! 

             Miracles and Blessings 
We have truly experienced so many blessings 
over the past few months, too many to count! 
Here are some of our highlights/blessings/ 
miracles from God. 

Investment Into the Future Generation 

What an absolute joy and privilege it was for us 
to serve the Lord this past Fall Semester at 
Frontier School of the Bible in Wyoming. This 
opportunity of pouring into the lives of these 
young adults, the next generation of movers 
and shakers for the Kingdom of God, was so 
fulfilling. It was encouraging to see so many 
hungry hearts for God and His Word among this 
generation. We are so thankful that when the 
Lord led us to go, we obeyed. 

            Family Times Together 

*Special times with the whole Heerah family 
being together was certainly a highlight. 

             God Had Other Plans 

*Discovering Ronnie's cancer and through 
some divine connections with people, some of 
whom we had never met (from Wisconsin), we 
were able to eventually find a surgeon and his 
team who would do the surgery before we went 
back to Trinidad. This was one of the biggest 
miracles. 

              The God Who Provides 

*Seeing the hand of God provide, as He 
promised us from the beginning of this journey, 
that “... everything we need, our Father has it 
all!" This was indeed another miracle. The Lord 
used many of you to participate in this work of 
providing all that we needed for the surgery in 
just 45 days. Wow!! Hallelujah! How we praise 
the LORD for this! 
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*Getting the news that 
the surgery was 
successful and how 
the LORD used the 
skilled  hands of the 
doctor and his 
amazing mind to 
complete the surgery 
and get all the cancer 

was another big 
miracle! Thank you Jesus! 

* Waking up from the anaesthesia to see the 
faces of the whole family in the room next to 
my bed and to hear the good news that the 
surgery was successful was the best Christmas 
gift ever. 
*Having places to recover in Florida by Ronnie’s 
stepmother and sister and their families was 
another huge blessing. Being with family was 
so comforting and enjoyable. Again, God went 
before us and took care of all the details. 
 

Baby On Board!! 
*But the cherry on the 
top of the cake was on 
December 3, (Meela's 
birthday), we got the 
news that Justin and 
Hayley are expecting 
their first child, our 
first grandchild, in 
June. This moment 

was just beyond words to describe, as our eyes 
fell on the first picture of “baby Heerah” from 
the ultrasound. As a family, we are so excited 
for them, and we are super excited to become 
grandparents to our first grandson! (Yes, it's a 
boy!) 

Back In Trinidad  

Thanks for your 
prayers for our 
travels to 
Trinidad on 
January 11. We 
received a 
warm and 

special welcome 
from some of our church leaders and families. 
We're now back safely in our home and trying 
to adjust to being empty nesters. Even though 
it's different, it's good to be home. Now the 
road to healing and recovery is ahead. We 
continue to trust God for a full recovery for 
Ronnie as we get ready to begin a new chapter. 
We are confident that He is faithful to continue 
to lead us and to complete the good work He 
started in us. 

Please pray for the following: 
* Complete healing and recovery for Ronnie 
* God’s protection on our family in the US 
* God’s provision for Joseph and Charissa           
* A car for Joseph and Charissa to move around   
in Wyoming.                                                                          
* Justin and Hayley and the pregnancy                      
* For the teachers, staff, students and the     
amazing work of equipping happening at FSB.  
* God’s provision for our needs in Trinidad  
* The ministry here at Hope Community Church 
to continue to grow and to reach many with the 
gospel. 

OPPORTUNITY TO PARTNER 
As we return to Trinidad, the church is unable 
to give what they previously did before we left. 
We now need to raise an additional monthly 
amount of $1100 to compensate for what we 
would have previously received.                                                      
For more info on how to give, click on: 
https://tentmakersbiblemission.org/project-
donation/?tbm_id=257                                                               
We are excited to see how the Lord will 
continue to lead us. “The just shall live by faith”              
The Mission continues… 

 Ronnie, Meela and Family 
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